COUNTY OF HUMBOLDT

Legislation Text

File #: 19-1532, Version: 1

To: Board of Supervisors
From: County Administrative Office

Agenda Section:  Consent

SUBJECT:
Approve Sending a Letter In Support of Increased State Coordination with Local Governments on
Parking

RECOMMENDATION(S):
That the Board of Supervisors:
1. Approve the letter in Attachment 1 and direct staff to distribute to the addressees.

SOURCE OF FUNDING:
General Fund

DISCUSSION:

Humboldt County in 2015 was awarded $20 million by the Board of State and Community Corrections
to construct a facility that expands the county jail and offers a variety of much-needed re-entry services
to inmates while they are incarcerated and upon discharge. This expansion project will eliminate
roughly 50 parking spaces in an already-congested part of Eureka, and will impact county and court
staff who normally use those parking spaces. With more willingness by state partners located near the
expansion site, the county would be able to maximize the effectiveness of this new facility and
minimize the impact on traffic around the city.

FINANCIAL IMPACT:

There is minimal financial impact to submitting a letter to the county’s state delegation. However, if
the county were to lease parking spaces as described in the attached letter (Attachment 1), there would
be an impact to the General Fund. The impact would depend on the amount of spaces the county would
be allowed to lease, and staff have not been provided with potential lease rates.

STRATEGIC FRAMEWORK:
This action supports your Board’s Strategic Framework by building interjurisdictional and regional
cooperation .

OTHER AGENCY INVOLVEMENT:
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Assemblymember Jim Wood, Senator Mike McGuire, Judicial Council of California, California
Economic Development Department

ALTERNATIVES TO STAFF RECOMMENDATIONS:

Your Board could choose to modify or not send the letter. Staff recommends sending the letter as it will
aid in your Board’s intention to build the jail expansion project and provide much-needed services to
the inmate population, and relieve parking congestion near the project site.

ATTACHMENTS:
1. Letter to State Delegation

PREVIOUS ACTION/REFERRAL.:
Board Order No.: N/A

Meeting of: N/A

File No.: N/A
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